BOARD OF REGISTRARS MEETING
TUESDAY, JANUARY 30, 2024
APPROVED

Members Present:	Marvin Caldwell, Greg Baran, Jane Fry, Dawn Dunbar


Ms. Dunbar called the Zoom meeting to order at 9:25am.  

Ms. Dunbar asked the Board if they would be willing to make a recommendation to the Select Board that in-person early voting be offered for the Special Election scheduled for April 2, 2024 and the Annual Town Election on April 23, 2024. Ms. Dunbar said she believed this was an important option to provide to the voters given the important nature of the ballot question and given the numbers of elections that would be occurring this calendar year. She explained how consistency would also be important. 

Ms. Caldwell was in favor of recommending in person early voting to the Select Board. Ms. Fry was also in favor of this request. Dr. Baran was in favor only if early voting started after the town meeting scheduled for March 26, 2024. Ms. Dunbar said that this would not be the case adding early voting would start on March 23rd. Dr. Baran was not in favor of this request given his earlier statement. 

Ms. Fry moved that the Board of Registrars recommend to the Select Board that they offer in-person early voting for the April 2, 2024 Special Election and April 23, 2024 Annual Town Election. Ms. Caldwell seconded the motion. Roll Call: Baran-nay; Caldwell-aye; Fry-aye; Dunbar-aye


Minutes
Dr. Baran made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of August 10, 2023 as written. Ms. Fry seconded the motion. Roll Call: Baran-aye; Caldwell-aye; Dunbar-aye; Fry-abstain

The meeting adjourned at 9:40am.


Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Dunbar, Town Clerk


Minutes Approved:   11/18/2024
